Maryville, Tennessee
July 1, 2014
7:00 P.M.


REGULAR MEETING


The City Council of the City of Maryville met for a regular Council Meeting on July 1, 2014 at the Maryville Municipal Center at 7:00 p.m. when the following members were present and answered roll call: Mayor Tom Taylor presiding, Councilmen Tommy Hunt, Fred Metz, and Joe Swann.  Also present were City Manager Greg McClain, City Recorder Deborah P. Caughron, and City Attorney Melanie Davis. Councilman Andy White was absent. The Mayor declared a quorum to be present. 
At this time, the Mayor presented Ralph Stinnett with a Retirement Certificate for his 29 years of service.
Thereupon, it was moved by Councilman Hunt and seconded by Councilman Metz to approve the minutes from the June 3, 2014 Council Meeting. On roll call the vote was unanimous.
THEREUPON, THE FOLLOWING PROCEEDINGS WERE HAD AND ENTERED OF RECORD TO-WIT:
Thereupon, it was moved by Councilman Metz and seconded by Councilman Hunt to consider a motion authorizing the renewal of a taxi cab franchise to Charles Henry Tyler, d/b/a Blount Taxi, 2836 New Blockhouse Road, Maryville.  On roll call the vote was unanimous.
Thereupon, it was moved by Councilman Hunt and seconded by Councilman Swann to consider a motion authorizing the renewal of a taxi cab franchise to Lavern Ferguson, d/b/a AAA Taxi, 2821 Johnston Road, Louisville. On roll call the vote was unanimous.
Thereupon, the following resolution was presented, considered, and placed for adoption:
A RESOLUTION CHANGING THE SPEED LIMIT ALONG A SECTION OF US 411 (WEST BROADWAY AVENUE) AND ALONG U.S. HIGHWAY 129 FOR THE CITY OF MARYVILLE, TENNESSEE.

Thereupon, it was moved by Councilman Hunt and seconded by Councilman Metz that said resolution be adopted. On roll call the vote was unanimous. The Mayor declared that said resolution had been adopted. The resolution was signed by the Mayor and City Recorder. The Mayor ordered said resolution numbered 2014-09 and recorded in the Resolution Book of the City.
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Thereupon, it was moved by Councilman Swann and seconded by Councilman Hunt to consider a motion to award the contract for installation of a traffic signal on U.S. 129 at Mall Road and construction of the Foothills Mall Roundabout to the low bidder, Rogers Group, Inc., in the amount of $1,549,435.44. On roll call the vote was unanimous.
		Thereupon, it was moved by Councilman Hunt and seconded by Councilman Metz to consider a motion to authorize the purchase of a pre-owned 2012 John Deere 4x4 5083E tractor from Ritchie Tractor Company in the amount of $42,047.46. The purchase is based on extreme circumstances. On roll call the vote was unanimous.
		Thereupon, the following captioned ordinance was presented, considered, and placed for passage on first reading:
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 2014-20 ADJUSTING THE TOTAL BUDGET FOR THE CITY CAPITAL PROJECT FUND (061) OF THE CITY OF MARYVILLE.

Thereupon, it was moved by Councilman Hunt and seconded by Councilman Metz that said ordinance be passed on first reading.   On roll call the vote was unanimous.  Thereupon, the Mayor declared that said ordinance had passed on first reading.
		Thereupon, there being no further business, the Mayor adjourned the meeting until the next scheduled meeting unless sooner called by the Mayor or as otherwise provided by law.
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